
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 
January 17, 2024 

Ben Lane 
Eastside Fire & Rescue 
175 Newport Way NW 
Issaquah, WA 98027 
(BLane@ESF-R.org)  

Re: Withdrawal of Liability Determination for Release of Hazardous Substances at the following 
Contaminated Site: 

• Site Name: Memorial Field
• Site Address: 105 2nd Ave NE
• Cleanup Site ID: 16584
• Facility/Site ID: 96747
• County Assessor’s Parcel Number(s): 5279100070

Dear Ben Lane: 

On December 13th, 2023, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) sent you written notice of our final 
determination that Eastside Fire & Rescue (EFR) is a potentially liable person (PLP) for a release of hazardous 
substances at the Memorial Field facility (Site).     

Upon further review of information available at this time, Ecology is withdrawing that determination and is not 
making a final determination that EFR is a PLP for a release of hazardous substances at the Site.  This action 
does not preclude Ecology from later establishing that EFR is a PLP should additional information be received 
that establishes credible evidence of liability. 

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  If you have any further information about the release or 
questions about this notice, please contact the cleanup project manager for this Site, Brett Carp by phone at 
(206) 594-0094 or by email at brett.carp@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Kim Wooten 
Section Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO 

By certified mail: [9171 9690 0935 0192 9823 58] 

Cc: Ivy Anderson, Office of the Attorney General, (ivy.anderson@atg.wa.gov) 
Ecology Site File 
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